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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

June 21, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Board of Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, June 21, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Andy Ringwald, EMA/Civil Defense; Sheriff Travis Roush, Josh & Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society and Martin County Journal; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Garrick Cooper and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of June 7, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.    
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society, submitted their recommendations for changes to Ordinance 2011-04, Dog and Cat Control Ordinance and a job description for an Animal Control Officer.  A discussion followed.  Attorney Lett recommended the Commissioners review the provided information before making a decision.  President George recommended Hughett take this information before the Council.  Once an Animal Control Officer is established there are grant opportunities available.  
Sheriff Travis Roush submitted several items for discussion.  An addendum to the medical service contract with Quality Correctional Healthcare was submitted for approval.  The addendum increased the hours of the nurse from 10 hours per week to 12 hours per week.  Attorney Lett recommended the addendum be changed to a “total of 12 hours” instead of how written.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the addendum to the Quality Correctional Healthcare contract to increase the nursing services to 12 hours total per week for a total contract for inmate healthcare services of $53,473 per year.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Sheriff Roush suggested creating a $50 Book-In Fee Ordinance per inmate upon conviction and a Commissary Ordinance.  Attorney Lett will investigate further before giving his recommendations.  There are currently 62 inmates, 4 of which are DOC.  
Auditor Roush submitted the tourism report and minutes on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

President George read the Veteran Service Officer Report for May.  

Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett submitted his two-week work schedule.  President George signed supplemental bridge agreement that was approved at a previous meeting.  Superintendent Padgett would like to be more pro-active on bridge repairs.  He will begin chipping and sealing the abutments of bridges and cleaning the beams.   Paul Kaiser, who was approved as Part-Time in April, has completed his 60 day trial period.  Superintendent Padgett recommends hiring him Full-Time beginning July 1.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve Paul Kaiser as a Full-Time Operator w/CDL beginning July 1, 2016.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Superintendent Padgett updated the Commissioners on several road maintenance issues.  The Commissioners received quotes from German American Bank and Old National Bank for a loan to replenish the Cumulative Bridge Fund in the amount of $186,500.  The loan is due to the increase in local match funds needed for Bridge #11 replacement.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to accept the lowest quote from German American Bank for a 5-year fixed rate of 2.27% with an annual payment of $39,500.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush advised the Commissioners of a scheduling issue with the Commissioners’ Room once again.  

Auditor Roush also reported that Assessor Carolyn McGuire has been chosen to be a torch bearer for the Indiana Bicentennial Relay.  

The Martin County Courthouse will be closed on Friday, July 1, 2016 due to the Shoals Catfish Festival and on Monday, July 4, 2016 for Independence Day.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:16pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, July 5, 2016 at 5:30pm.    
________________________________


Paul R. George
_________________________________  

Dan J. Gregory






_______________________________


Kevin R. Boyd




ATTEST:  ____________________________________

    January L. Roush, Martin County Auditor

Martin


County








